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(Dear Veena, kindly check above protocol in terms of completeness and order)

I feel privileged and proud that the University of Mauritius is a partner to the HAAGRIM project, an institutional project that has a regional dimension. HAAGRIM is an intra-ACP student and staff mobility project that started in October 2012 and will end in January 2017. 
I wish to take the opportunity to thank the European Union, represented today by the First Secretary, Mr Eric Vanhalewyn, for being a funding partner to this important project.
A consortium of 8 partner African universities (Two from Senegal, One from Gabon, One from Benin, One from Ivory Coast, One from Burkina Faso, One from Kenya and the University of Mauritius) united on a common project is indeed a very laudable initiative which I am given to understand was initiated by the African Network for Agriculture, Agroforestry and Natural Resources Education (ANAFE), an associated partner to the Haagrim project.

The main aim behind this project is to build capacity and improve the quality of higher education in the African sub regions (East, Central, West). Indeed this project enables the tapping of academic and technical expertise in the area of agribusiness within ACP countries for a harmonisation of competences in agribusiness across African universities involved in the project, ensured through the mobility of students, academic and technical staff.

The University of Mauritius as a partner to the Haagrim Project will be hosting Masters and Doctoral students as well as academic and technical staff in the area of agribusiness from African Universities funded by scholarships offered by the project. In the same way, Mauritian students at Masters and PhD level, and academic and technical staff from UoM will be able to benefit from scholarships to undertake a teaching and/or research period in one of the partner African universities, as well as a period of placement in an African agribusiness enterprise.

This institutional project is an opportunity to increase the visibility of the University of Mauritius on the African continent and may open up avenues of collaboration for teaching and research in other disciplines as well. It is also an opportunity for local agribusinesses to host foreign students on industrial placement and benefit from regional competences in agribusiness.

I thank all those staff at the University of Mauritius who have been involved to date on the HAAGRIM project. Given that it is an institutional project, I rely on all academic, technical and administrative staff involved in hosting and sending students and staff to make this project a regional success.


I thank you for your kind attention.
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